WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL UPDATE

www.welshstdonats.co.uk
November 2014

The Community Council is to begin the co-option process to fill the casual vacancy on the Council. Leaflets are to be delivered to each household in the Parish giving details of the role and how to apply. Please feel free to contact me or any of the Councillors if you have further queries or come along to a meeting and see what we do.

DOCUMENTS: At the meeting Councillors discussed the Welsh Government's Independent Remuneration Panel Annual Report and the Gypsy and Traveller Site Accommodation Guidance consultation. The Vale Council's Library Strategy and the Reshaping Services Strategy and noted that there would be no changes to current Polling Station arrangements in Welsh St Donats.

FINANCE: Payments were made to Greenventure for grass cutting and a grant was given to the Church to help with maintenance of the Churchyard.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS: A planning application to rebuild and extend Brynheulog in Welsh St Donats was discussed and the approved application at 33 Tair Onen was noted.

REPRESENTATIVES: The Chair had attended a Governing Body meeting at Pendoylan School in her role as the Community Council's nominated School Governor, as well as a Trustees meeting of the Welsh St Donats and Pendoylan Charitable Trust. Andrew Foyle attended an area meeting of One Voice Wales.

POLICE: No crimes were reported in our area since our last meeting.

Should you wish to have anything raised at our next meeting on 2nd December and 13th January, please let me know beforehand by dropping me a line or email. Members of the public are welcome to attend our meetings and can speak to the Council during the Public Forum item first on the agenda.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk 01446 774833 clerkwsd@gmail.com